07/27/16

MINUTES OF A PUBLIC HEARING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON WHICH WAS HELD WEDNESDAY,
AUGUST 22, 2018 AT THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL,

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD

RE: Proposed Intergovernmental Jurisdictional Boundary Agreement

    By and Among the Villages of North Barrington, Tower Lakes,

    Port Barrington, Island Lake, Lake Barrington and Wauconda

Call to Order and Roll Call

At 7:30 p.m. President Pino called the Public Hearing to order. The Deputy Village Clerk then called the roll:

Present in Person:       President Pino, Trustees Andrew, Cobb, Kalinowski, and Smith
Absent:     
Trustees Sauer and Weiner





Also, Present:

Village Administrator Kathy Nelander

Village Attorney Brad Stewart
Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk







Al Stefan, Village Engineer







John Cifonelli, Zoning Board of Appeals Chairman



John Schnure, Village Treasurer 
Susan Allman, Village Forester

Gery Herrmann, Plan Commission Chair

M/M Chris Cantafio, 157 Signal Hill Road




Lake County Sheriff Deputy Robyn Stankiewicz 

1.
Legal Notice (see attached legal notice)
The notice of the public hearing, published pursuant to law, was incorporated into record and is attached hereto.
2.
Consideration of Proposed Intergovernmental Jurisdictional Boundary Agreement By and Among the Village of Tower Lakes, the Village of Port Barrington, the Village of Island Lake, the Village of Lake Barrington, the Village of North Barrington and the Village of Wauconda 
President Pino reviewed the Notice of Hearing and explained that all interested persons would be given an opportunity to be heard at the public hearing. 
Village Administrator Kathy Nelander explained that there was an issue with the agreement as one of the parties to the agreement (Lake Barrington) changed/updated the dates of their Comprehensive Plan. She explained that the agreement had to be recirculated since Lake Barrington updated the dates of their Comprehensive Plan.

Trustee Kalinowski noted that the map reflecting the jurisdictional area was dated in 2014. Village Administrator Nelander explained that the map was still valid as-is.
President Pino noted that the revisions to the agreement were minor and did not change the substance of the IGA.

3. 
Public Comment

Attorney Brad Stewart asked if there was any public comment.
No one wished to speak.
4.
Adjournment

Motion: Trustee Kalinowski moved to adjourn the Public Hearing: seconded by Trustee Smith.
Discussion: There was no discussion.
Vote on Motion:
The voice vote was unanimous in favor.
At 7:33 p.m. President Pino declared the Public Hearing adjourned.
These Minutes were approved by the Board at a meeting held September 26, 2018.
Attest:________________________

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk
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